

JOE MARTENS
COMMISSIONER

State of New York Department of Environmental Conservation Albany, New York 12233-1010

NOV 1 5 2012

Mr. Francis A. Frobel
Village Manager
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson
Village Hall, 7 Maple Drive
Hastings-on-Hudson, NY 10706

Dear Mr. Frobel:

On behalf of Governor Cuomo, I want to congratulate you on your successful application to receive funding for an Urban and Community Forestry Project. The Hastings-on-Hudson Tree Inventory - 2012 project has been approved for a State share of \$5,000.

You are to be commended for your success in this grant process. In total 95 applications were received, evaluated and awarded on a competitive basis. You will soon receive a letter from the DEC's Division of Lands and Forests. The term of the contract will commence upon the signing of the contract. No costs incurred prior to the signing of the contract will be eligible for reimbursement. Please watch for this letter which will advise you of these next steps.

Across the State, it is heartening to see the initiative of municipalities, grassroots organizations and volunteers working in partnership to further improve New York's urban forests. Together we are helping to enhance natural resources for all New Yorkers for generations to come.

Again, I offer my congratulations on your community's successful proposal.

Joseph J. Martens

c: Brett Schneiderman

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 625 Broadway, 14th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-1010 P: (518) 402-8545 | F: (518) 402-8541 www.dec.ny.gov

OCT & 0 2017

Honorable Peter Swiderski Mayor Village of Hastings-on-Hudson 7 Maple Ave Hastings on Hudson, NY 10706

Dear Mayor Swiderski:

On behalf of Governor Cuomo, I want to congratulate you on your successful application to receive funding for an Urban and Community Forestry Project. The Hillside Woods, DEC01-UCF1-2016-00062 project has been approved for a State share of \$29,500.

You are to be commended for your success in this grant process. DEC received a total of 147 applications which were evaluated and awarded on a competitive basis. You will soon receive a letter from the DEC's Division of Lands and Forests with the specifics of your grant and the term of the contract. No costs incurred prior to the signing of the contract will be eligible for reimbursement. Please watch for this letter which will advise you of these next steps.

Across the State, it is heartening to see the initiative of municipalities, grassroots organizations and volunteers working in partnership to further improve New York's urban forests. Together we are helping to enhance natural resources for all New Yorkers for generations to come.

Again, I offer my congratulations on your successful proposal.

Sincerely,

Basil B. Seggos

cc: Ms. Fiona Hodgson



NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Division of Lands and Forests
625 Broadway, 5th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-4250
P: (518) 402-9405 I F: (518) 402-9028 I Landsforests@dec.ny.gov
www.dec.ny.gov

December 1, 2020

Ms. Mary Beth Murphy
Village Manager
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson
villagemanager@hastingsgov.org; mayor@hastingsgov.org
Via email

RE: Application number: DEC01-UCF2-2019-00029

Dear Ms. Murphy:

On behalf of Governor Cuomo, I want to congratulate you on your successful application to receive funding for an Urban and Community Forestry Project. The Hillside Park and Woods Tree Maintenance application, DEC01-UCF2-2019-00029 has been approved for a State share of \$40,000.

You are commended for your success in this grant process. DEC received a total of 154 applications which were evaluated and awarded on a competitive basis. You will soon receive e-mail from DEC's Division of Lands and Forests with the specifics of your grant, the term of the contract and next steps. No costs incurred prior to the contract start date will be eligible for reimbursement. Please watch for this e-mail from Michelle Higgins, the Urban and Community Forestry Grants Administrator.

Across the State, it is heartening to see municipalities, grassroots organizations and volunteers working in partnership to further improve New York's urban forests. Together we are helping to enhance natural resources for all New Yorkers for generations to come.

Again, I offer my congratulations on your successful proposal.

Sincerely,

Robert K. Davies

Director, Division of Lands and Forests

NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Division of Lands and Forests
625 Broadway, 5th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-4250
P: (518) 402-9405 | F: (518) 402-9028 | Landsforests@dec.ny.gov
www.dec.ny.gov

December 1, 2020

Ms. Mary Beth Murphy
Village Manager
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson
villagemanager@hastingsgov.org; mayor@hastingsgov.org
Via email

RE: Application number: DEC01-UCF1-2019-00075

Dear Ms. Murphy:

On behalf of Governor Cuomo, I want to congratulate you on your successful application to receive funding for an Urban and Community Forestry Project. The Zinsser Park Tree Inventory and Community Forest Management Plan application, DEC01-UCF1-2019-00075 has been approved for a State share of \$14,756.

You are commended for your success in this grant process. DEC received a total of 154 applications which were evaluated and awarded on a competitive basis. You will soon receive e-mail from DEC's Division of Lands and Forests with the specifics of your grant, the term of the contract and next steps. No costs incurred prior to the contract start date will be eligible for reimbursement. Please watch for this e-mail from Michelle Higgins, the Urban and Community Forestry Grants Administrator.

Across the State, it is heartening to see municipalities, grassroots organizations and volunteers working in partnership to further improve New York's urban forests. Together we are helping to enhance natural resources for all New Yorkers for generations to come.

Again, I offer my congratulations on your successful proposal.

Sincerely,

Robert K. Davies

Director, Division of Lands and Forests

NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Division of Lands and Forests

625 Broadway, 5th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-4250 P: (518) 402-9405 | F: (518) 402-9028 | Landsforests@dec.ny.gov www.dec.ny.gov

December 21, 2023

Village of Hastings-on-Hudson Attn: Ms. Mary Beth Murphy villagemanager@hastingsgov.org Via email

RE: DEC01-UCF1-2023-00024

Dear Ms. Mary Beth Murphy:

On behalf of the Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC), I want to congratulate you on your successful application to receive funding for an Urban and Community Forestry Project! Village of Hastings-on-Hudson's Hastings-on-Hudson Park and Street Tree Inventory (DEC01-UCF1-2023-00024) has been approved for an award of \$21,525.

Directions for next steps for the Urban and Community Forestry grant are included in the email accompanying this letter, including the specifics of the grant and insurance requirements. No costs incurred prior to the contract start date will be eligible for reimbursement.

Thank you for your interest and participation in DEC's Urban and Community Forestry grant program. Your work in assessing and planning for a healthy and equitable urban forest highlights the importance of the benefits of trees and greening to communities across New York State. Again, congratulations on your successful proposal and we look forward to supporting your project as it moves forward.

Sincerely,

Fiona Watt

New York State Forester

from S. Watt

Director, NYS DEC Division of Lands and Forests

